

U.S. Department of Justice

Federal Bureau of Investigation

In Reply, Please Refer to File No. 1A-NF-C34390

509 Resource Row . Chesapeake, Virginia 23320

August 13, 2015

Mr. Terry L. Sult Chief of Police Hampton Police Division 40 Lincoln Street Hampton, Virginia 23669

RE:

Firearms Training Funding

Dear Chief Sult:

I am writing in reference to funding the Norfolk Field Office of the Federal Bureau of Investigation provided to the Hampton Police Division in 2011 in order to move a firearms training classroom facility and purchase a range utility vehicle. I have been informed these funds were not spent and your finance office would like my concurrence to reallocate the money.

Pursuant to that, I am writing to advise that your division may reallocate the \$23,000.00 to range renovation expenses. I am pleased to be able to offer these funds in support of this important project. I look forward to our continued training partnership with your division. I have also instructed my firearms staff to keep me updated on the progress of the renovation project. Thank you for allowing my office continued access to your training facility.

HAMPTON, VIRGINIA
RECEIVED

AUG 2 4 2015

OFFICE OF
CHIEF OF POLICE

Sincerely,

John S. Adams

Special Agent in Charge